
Town of Pitkin  

March 2024 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
• Building Inspector –Tom Gibb – Two building permits issued.  One well permit issued.  

Engineering for the front porch roof at the hotel has been received and a permit is 

pending. 

• Zoning Board – Jesse James Garetson – No report due to no meeting on March 11th. 

• Environmental Health – Gayla Gibb – have been occupied with OWTS Engineered 

drawings for a few properties; also multiple emails back and forth to State in regards to 

the Hotel.   

222 Armstrong OWTS Repair was approved following variance approvals from the Board 
of Health, but contingent on receiving payment to Town. 
The Hotel OWTS is approved pending payment and the creation of a USE agreement  
between Hotel owners and the Town.  
I have consulted with Realtors regarding OWTS systems at properties currently for  
sale or currently under contract in Pitkin.   
It is now time to focus on letters to be mailed in the coming month to those properties 
 needing inspections and/or access. 

• Streets – Jesse James Garetson – While Jesse is out of Town, Shawn Cleveland will take 
care of snow plowing decisions.  

• Ditches – Vacant – Report provided by Jesse Garetson – No report 

• Cemetery – Mark Rossmiller – No report until spring 2024 

• Town Hall – Ramon Reed – No report  

• Parks and Rec – Vacant – No report 

Reports 


